
Beverly Petenbrink, S.A.F.E. Management 

 

Truly Above and Beyond 

On Sunday, the 15th of September, I began to feel ill as we were coming down from our PSL seats in 
Section 552 at the end of the game. I was able make it down 1 set of escalators, but my body was 
shutting down and we ended  up  going onto the club level. On the club level, there was a chair and I 
was able to sit for a moment.  

My husband and I left the club level and ended up making it to the lower level and I was able to get to a 
restroom.  I had gone into a stall and at that point was dry heaving and could not stand upright. I was 
trying to get out, but I could not unlock the door. My husband and another staff member tried to jiggle 
the door open, but it would not open. Beverly did not think twice and immediately climbed under the 
stall and unlocked the door so that the EMTs could access me upon arrival. Once EMT arrived she stayed 
by my side and continued to assist while I was still not feeling well on the gurney. After being checked by 
EMT’s they determined I was suffering from a heart attack and was transported to the hospital. 

 We have no idea where the staff member came from or how she got medical assistance there, but we 
really appreciated all she did for us. Thank you! -  Sent into Ravens by PSL owner Patricia Radcliffe 

 



 


